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Chairman Walter Gardner called the meeting to order and then turned the meeting over to Executive Director Diane Cox. Cox stated that the Revolving Loan Fund Loan Review Committee has recommended one CARES Act loan application for approval.

CARES RLF: Milan of Warrenton 
Cox presented the loan requested by Ahmed Ibrahim, owner of Milan of Warrenton, dba Milano’s, a family Italian restaurant. Milano’s was in operation for 25 years prior to being destroyed by fire in May of 2020. Prior to the fire, Mr. Ibrahim had purchased another building (located across the street) with the intention of moving the restaurant. The new building is 90% complete with a planned reopening this summer. Mr. Ibrahim is requesting a loan of 100,000, which would be used for working capital to purchase equipment and start-up inventory.     

After a review of the loan application, Danny Wright moved that the loan be approved with the following terms:  

· 0% interest for a ten year period;

· Collateral: real property located at 532 White Street, Warrenton with a tax value of $58,000;
· The loan will be personally guaranteed by Ahmed Ibrahim;

· Establishment of “Key Man” life insurance on Ahmed Ibrahim in the amount of the loan, and for the duration of the loan, with Kerr-Tar COG named as loss payee; 

· Close the loan by June 30, 2022;

· Certify that no loan proceeds will be used to duplicate any benefits Borrower receives or has received from any other governmental funding sources for which Milan of Warrenton, Inc. has received funding;

· Certificate of Occupancy and/or confirmation that the restaurant is ready for occupancy;

· Compliance with COG RLF CARES Act Policy Guidelines and EDA Guidelines; and

· Other items deemed appropriate by the COG attorney.

The motion was seconded by John Alston.  A vote was held and the motion passed unanimously.

There being no additional business, the meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Patricia S. Cox
Secretary to the Board of Directors
